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 Come early and sign-in. 

 Silence your cell phones. 

 Make a new friend and introduce 

yourself to one of our many new 

members and guests. 

 HAVE FUN - AND LOTS OF IT!! 

 Clean up your area as you leave. 

 Drive safe. 

 Pack your Show & Tell items. 

 Bring a friend. 

 Bring change for the raffle. 

 Bring your projects from previous 

workshops. 

 Bring goodies if it is your turn. 

 Bring your own coffee cup. 

 Wear your name badge. 

Remember To . . . 

Happy August fellow QBSers! 

as a reminder, this month we 

are dark - No meeting. 

For those of you going to 

retreat, I look forward to 

seeing you there.  Lori has 

some fun things planned for 

us.  Keep a watch out for 

emails from Lori for updates.  

I, for one, bring so much stuff 

that I think I'm going to get to, 

but of course I don't.  Just in 

case you happen to forget 

something, there is always the 

shop, or your fellow quilter 

may have your back.  Point is, 

we are about to have some 

relaxing fun with our friends. 

If you attended our July 

meeting, we had a last minute 

change from the church that 

moved us to the classroom 

upstairs where we have our 

workshops.  We had enough 

room for us and our visitors, 

the Night owls quilt guild, 

showing off their opportunity 

quilt. 

I would love to hear your 

thoughts on whether we stay 

in the basement or ask for 

that classroom?  Please email 

me with your thoughts or 

concerns.  See roster for 

email. 

Since we aren't meeting in 

August, when we meet in 

September there will be the 

Red Hen and elections.  

Please read your newsletters 

for all the latest happenings. 

Enjoy your sewing time. 

By Brandi Kelly-Contreras 

Special points of 

interest: 

 SCCQG info and

flyer

 Upcoming

Election and

Absentee

voting

 Red Hen
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Greetings fellow quilters!!!  As we enjoy the break, I want to welcome new member 

Irene!!!  Please, when we come back in September, seek her out, welcome her, and 

introduce yourself!!!  Thank you. 

Membership by Charlotte Lee & Melody Doukenick 

“Alone, we can 

do so little; 

together we can 

do so much.” - 

Helen Keller 

Check it out - 

SCCQG.org 

Our guest speaker for July, 

Sonia Das, provided us with a 

helpful information sheet 

(here) and a comprehensive 

program explaining the 

function of the Southern 

California Council of Quilt 

Guilds.  SCCQG plays an 

important role for numerous 

quilt guilds throughout 

Southern California.  One of 

the critical provisions of 

SCCQG is to offer a group 

insurance policy that covers 

liability insurance for guilds.  

They also provide a program 

called “Meet The Teachers” 

that introduces teachers/

presenters to the guilds called.  

SCCQG additionally offers a 

quarterly newsletter that can 

help promote each guild to the 

other member guilds.  They 

also have website postings 

that show quilt guild programs 

and quilt shows in order to 

eliminate scheduling conflicts. 

Thank you Sonia for your 

presentation. 

By Alan Calgaro 

Intraguild - Red Hen by Lori Davies 

RED HEN AUCTION COMING IN SEPTEMBER! 

ALL THE GOODIES YOU COULD LIVE WITHOUT BUT DON’T 

WANT TO! 

We need donations!  Please deliver your donations for 

this sale to Lori Davies: call/text me (see roster) and I’ll 

pick it up from your house in July or August (You can 

deliver to my house, if you want).  Please do NOT bring 

donations to the September meeting!  I HATE last minutes! 

Thank you.  We appreciate anything you’d like to donate – quilting related, 

scrapbooking stuff, or items you think someone might want to have for their own. 

SO FAR, WE HAVE 7 VINTAGE SEWING MACHINES TO SELL, SEVERAL QUILTS, LOTS 

OF FABRIC AND NOTIONS, SOME KITS, SCRAPBOOKS AND SUPPLIES. 

BRING YOUR FRIENDS TO THE SALE! 
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August – Dark 

September 14 - Hexies and 

Christmas English Paper 

Piecing with Dr. Deb Belcher. 

The history of 

English Paper 

Piecing goes 

back to the 

1770's.  It became very 

popular in England during the 

early 1800's.  A list of what 

you'll need will be made 

available as we get closer to 

the workshop. 

Dr. Deb is also working on a 

small "kit" for the basic design, 

so you don't have to buy 100 

hexie forms and other bits!  If 

you have any questions about 

this workshop, you can contact 

her – use the roster! 

October 12 – The Little Ghost 

Who Was a Quilt with Lori 

Davies. 

Make a quilt 

that reflects 

the main 

character of 

this story.  Add 

the book to 

make a great 

gift for your favorite trick-or-

treater! 

Although this is a no fee 

workshop, please register 

online so we have an accurate 

participant count. 

November 16 – Wallet Making 

with Lori Davies. 

Do you need a 

last minute 

Christmas gift 

or a gift for 

someone in 

the new year?  

RFID fabric will 

be provided to protect credit 

cards. 

December 14 - Open Sew By 

Demand. 

We usually don’t have 

workshops in December.  

Indicate your desire for an 

Open Sew workshop by 

registering online.  No 

registrations, no workshop.  

No fee, of course. 

Coming in 

2025 

Family History - 

Anne Sonner 

Heat Set 

Applique -  

Grace Errea 

Twinkle - 

Jean Impey 

Drafting Patterns - Jo Melis, 

Moda Sunshine Shirt Block - 

Kate Weber, and Free Motion 

Quilting on Your Domestic 

Machine - Steve Shuman. 

By Kate Weber & Janet Dietzman 

Remember!  

Signing up on 

the interest 

sheet does 

NOT mean 

that you are 

registered for 

the workshop! 

You are not 

registered until 

you pay. 
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Southern California Council of Quilt Guilds by Dr. Deb Belcher 

SCCQG, just like our own guild, is in need of people to volunteer for various offices.  

Go to the SCCQG website if curious/interested. 

Workshops 
https://www.acaciaquiltguild.org/
workshops  

Programs 
https://www.acaciaquiltguild.org/
meetings  

Here’s what’s happening at our sister guild - 

We make great 

things happen 

when we work 

hand in hand. 

Community Relations’ [CR] 

donations totaled 291 quilts 

as the second quarter of the 

year closes.  Please check the 

status board on the table for 

the most accurate count, and 

a description of the charities 

we support. 

The written description of the 

Participation Raffle process is 

available at the Membership 

table and the CR table 

detailing the months when Gift 

Certificates will be available.  

At every meeting at least one 

gift will be awarded.  Get your 

name in as often as possible.  

Remember to come to Sew So 

Saturday with donations to 

increase your odds of winning.  

Let's see how many tickets we 

can draw this month. 

Please come to the table, not 

only to deliver your donations, 

but to pick up quilts in 

progress, as well as labels, 

color catchers and clear bags 

for those who pre-wash their 

donations.  If you need 

batting, please contact Kathy 

Peysar, who is kindly storing 

the batting. 

Sew So Saturday will be open 

all Saturdays in August.  All are 

welcome.  Bring your projects, 

knitting or whatever you're 

working on.  It's a time to 

socialize and enjoy just 

sharing our time together. 

The following letters from our 

supported charities show how 

much your efforts are 

appreciated. 

By Carollynn Machado-Guarino 

https://www.sccqg.org/
https://www.acaciaquiltguild.org/workshops
https://www.acaciaquiltguild.org/workshops
https://www.acaciaquiltguild.org/meetings
https://www.acaciaquiltguild.org/meetings






The letter from For The Child was inside a card.  The top picture here is the back and front of the card.  

The bottom picture here is the inside of the card. 

Quilters By The Sea Members, Thank You 

for the amazing quilts made for our 

clients! --Isabel 
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Sunshine and Shadows by Dr. Deb Belcher 

We wish to express our deepest sympathy and condolences to Carole Jurado for her 

Dad's passing while in Hospice.  Margie Mendez has moved to a care facility due to 

her worsening MS.  On notes of Sunshine:  Janet Deitzmen's cat is doing better.  

Carollynn Machado's grandson, through her husband Bob, is getting married.  If you 

have Sunshine or Shadows to report, please let me know (contact info in the roster). 

We make great 

things happen 

when we work 

hand in hand. 

Parliamentarian By Marc Hyatt 

Hello everyone, hope you are enjoying your summer.  It 

is that time of the year again when we elect our 

officers.  Thanks to everyone who volunteers.  As you 

can see, up to this point we have several unfilled 

positions.  PLEASE let me know if you intend on running 

for an office so we can get the slate out by next month. 

President no announced candidates 

VP Programs  no announced candidates 

VP Workshops Kate Weber 

Treasurer Lori Davis 

Secretary no announced candidates 

Auditor Kim Snow 

Membership  Charlotte Lee and Melody Doukenick 

Special Events no announced candidates 

Quilt Show Lori Davis, Kim Snow, Marc Hyatt, Melody Doukenick and Randy 

Miller 

Please, if you are planning on running let me know ASAP.  We are already running 

behind our standing rules. 

The Committee shall perform the following duties: 

A. Accept all proposed nominations and contact each member prior to the

July General Meeting to obtain their consent as a nominee.

B. Ascertain that all members proposed for nomination satisfy all eligibility

requirements.

C. Present the slate of nominees to the membership at the July General

Meeting.  This slate shall be printed in the August Newsletter.

D. Distribute ballots and count the votes at the Annual Business Meeting in

September.

If you are unable to attend the September meeting we will accept a ballot printed and 

delivered by another member with your signature across it. 

Please let us know ASAP if you are running (email address is in the roster). 

Thank you for your continued service to our guild. 



QBS Newsletter August 2024 

Page 10 

Thanks to all the 

participants! 

Without your 

beautiful quilts 

there would be 

no Show & Tell. 

The theme for 

September is 

Western/

Southwestern 

Design. 

Dorothy  

acknowledges, 

and sends a 

huge “THANK 

YOU”, to Dr. Deb 

Belcher for filling 

in for both Carol 

& herself at our 

guild meeting for 

July.  Dr. Deb 

truly saved this 

month's post.  

Dr. Deb, your 

pics are 

Fabulous!!!! 

Also, to Randy 

Miller for 

collecting the 

forms. 

Alan Calgaro 

“Gold Christmas” (July’s theme) 

Our VP is true to our July Theme - 
"Christmas in July".  This is a very 

complicated pattern and Alan is gifting 
this quilt to his Mother.  He also 

quilted it himself.  Amazing work and 

color combinations. 

Marc Hyatt 

“Denim Pockets” 

Mark used his own Levi Strauss jeans 
he wore from the1990's to create and 
repurpose vintage clothing into useful 
items in these modern times.  Mark 
did research and used the official 

thread color from Levi’s for the 
stitching and "Denim Pockets" was 

given a new life.  He also did the long 
arm quilting on his quilt.  A very clever 

idea. 

Show and Tell By Carole Jurado and Dorothy Foral 

Brenda Biggart 

“Fall Twisted Posies” 

Brenda made her quilt as part of her 
Tuesday Mornings Quilt Group.  She 
made the blocks while attending the 
Glen Retreat.  Longarmed by Annette 

Morales. 

Carol Beliso 

“Twisted Posies” 

Carol may have also twisted some of 
her quilting friends into the making of 
another "Twisted Posies" pattern.  She 
is gifting this rainbow of colors quilt to 
her beloved granddaughter.  Annette 

Morales did the longarm quilting. 
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Brad Dumm 

“Diamonds” 

Brad Dumm made this quilt called 
"Diamonds" while attending a retreat 
with the Queen of the quilting world, 
Eleanor Burns.  The diamonds are all 

on point.  The colors and their 
placement are perfect.  A treasure to 
keep forever.  Madeline Serna did the 

longarm quilting for Brad. 

Brad Dumm 

“Stars” (July’s theme) 

He proudly displays his winning 
blocks, so wonderfully scattered 
together.  Madeline Serna did his 

longarm quilting. 

Joyce Allen (July’s theme) 

“Serena Star Fusion” 

She found this pattern in “The Block 
Maker II for Half-Rectangle Triangles”.  
Her wonderful choice of fabric colors 
and intricate pattern pieces are truly 
amazing and a show stopper!  Joyce 

also did the longarm quilting. 

Linda Fowler 

Linda proudly shows her 4 Quilted 
Postcards from the workshop Signe 
Kaleel presented to our guild.  Signe 
was a great instructor and brought a 

ton of trims, tips, and fun for all in 

attendance. 

Linda’s landscapes are wonderfully 

captured in just 4” X 6”. 

Continued 
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Jo Melis 

“Wedding Ring Want-a-be” 

Jo's wonderful balance of the colors 
and her sense of humor matches her 
remark, "Always a bridesmaid, never a 
bride….".  Quilted by Jo and her work is 

always impeccable. 

Teri Meggers 

“Soliloquy” 

Teri Meggers quilt is truly a mind 
blower!  What a totally remarkable 3D 
designed pattern she created with the 
chains locked into each other.  Wow!!! 

Teri always amazes us.  Annette 

Morales did Teri's longarm stitching. 

Teri Meggers (July’s theme) 

“Patriotic Stars” 

Last month’s BOM 

Teri wonderfully balanced and quilted 

this quilt. 

Kim Snow (absent) 

“Stars and Stripes” 

Last month’s BOM (July’s theme) 

Kim went beyond the call of duty with 
her fabulous block of the month 

creating her masterpiece.  Quilted by 
Joyce Allen.  Kim is donating it to 

Community Relations. 

Continued 
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These are not QBS events, this is For Your Information only. 

El Dorado Senior Center (2800 Studebaker, Long Beach) does have a quilting room 

set up every Wednesday, 9am-1pm.  Room comes with irons and ironing boards, 

otherwise take your own stuff.  Plenty of big tables for spreading out projects. 

Burns Community Center (5510 Clark Ave, Lakewood) has a room set aside for 

quilting with tables on the last Wednesday of the month, 9am-1pm. 

Open Sew 

Sew So Saturday by Carollynn Machado-Guarino 

Come and enjoy sewing, knitting, or any hand or machine work you want to do.  No 

obligations to work on any guild project.  Shop from the wall of free fabric with smaller 

and larger pieces.  Drop by with a charity donation, fill out a ticket, and say howdy. 

Saturdays from 9 am to 5 pm: 

August 3 

August 10 

August 17 

August 24 

August 31 

You can find Carollynn’s address in the roster.  Carpool if possible.  Let’s keep her 

neighbors friendly. 

Did You Hear 

Jo Melis will be giving a lecture on “Tools, Tips, and Techniques to Streamline Your 
Quilting” on September 5th at the Acacia Quilt Guild meeting (6:30pm, Ehlers Senior 
Center, 8150 Knott Avenue, Buena Park, CA 90620) and a workshop on “One Block 
Wonders” the following Saturday (September 7th).  If any one is interested, contact 
Barbra Riley at barbra562@yahoo.com or our own Sonia Das (contact info in roster). 

Randy Miller 

Continued 

“Arcadia” 

Randy whipped up another favorite 
color combo with her many blues and 
yellows.  She found the Moda floral 

fabrics in Big Bear.  She is gifting it to 
Marina Kings.  Angela Dean did her 

longarm stitching. 

mailto:barbra562@yahoo.com
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Schedule of 

Events 

 We are dark in
August so no
Board Meeting,
General Meeting

or Workshop.

 Sew So
Saturdays are at
Carollynn’s
home and are
subject to
change.  9am to

whenever.

Carollynn’s 
personal 
information is in 

the guild roster. 

August 2024 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 
Sew So 

Saturday 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 
Sew So 

Saturday 

11 12 13 14 
Newsletter 

Deadline 

15 16 17 
Sew So 

Saturday 

18 19 20 21 22 

Retreat 

23 

Retreat 

24 
Sew So 

Saturday 

and Retreat 

25 

Retreat 

26 27 28 29 30 31 
Sew So 

Saturday 

Upcoming Events 
September 

03 Board Meeting 

07 Sew So Saturday 

12 General Meeting 

14 Workshop 

21 Sew So Saturday 

28 Sew So Saturday 

October 
01 Board Meeting 

05 Sew So Saturday 

10 General Meeting 

12 Workshop 

19 Sew So Saturday 

26 Sew So Saturday 

April Berg Aug 13 

Jody Baca Aug 14 

Joyce Allen Aug 21 

Carol Beliso Aug 21 
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We make great 

things happen 

when we work 

hand in hand. 

a field of flowers.  The quilt measures 

58” x 64” and is a One Block Wonder 

done with 7 panels purchased from 

M&L Fabrics.  The drawing for the quilt 

will take place on April 10, 2025.  

Tickets are $1.00 each or 6 for $5.00 

and the winner need not be present to 

win. 

Would you like to help support our 

guild?  Help us sell tickets by taking 

the quilt to events like sporting events, 

local quilt shops, craft fairs, or 

anywhere Disney fans gather.  Please 

reach out to our Opportunity Quilt Co-

Chairs, Lynne Adamson and Susan 

Fisher, (see roster for contact 

information) for more details. 

Thank you for your support! 

Opportunity Quilt By Susan Fisher and Lynn Adamson 

This charming and whimsical quilt top, 

donated and quilted by Jo Melis, 

features Mickey and Minnie Mouse in 

Studio Tour by Alan Calgaro 

We had a short presentation to get our members inspired to share their creative 
spaces with us for the October program, titled Studio Tours.  Marc provided some 
photos and a few stories that I was able to put into the presentation that was shared 
at the meeting.  Please finish tidying up your space and sending photos and your 
story to me so we can have a fun program in October.  My email is in the roster.  
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If you see a FREE PROJECT on the internet, and 
you think the guild members might enjoy it, 

please send the link to 
quiltersbythesea@gmail.com.  Thank you. 

This Bread Basket stores flat.  Isn’t that great? 

Free Project 

Library by Pam Plakos & Lyndell Darby 

Are you interested in getting a QBS name tag?  Please come 
by the library table with $10 and place your order.  Your QBS 
name tag will be waiting for you at the next guild meeting. 

Intraguild BOM by Alan Calgaro 

As was previously reported in the blast, we did not have a new block introduced in 
July, but would still had our drawing for the Split 9-Patch block from June.  We had a 
great response and were able to hand out 3 sets of the blocks.  The lucky recipients 
were Brandi, Sharron Richardson and Dawn Lindelin.  Each winner was also supplied 
with a half yard of the multi-colored focus fabric. 

We did introduce the special block for Brandi's President's Quilt.  We passed out kits 
and instructions to the members that were in attendance on Thursday.  Extra kits and 
instructions will be available at Carollynn's after Saturday 7/20.  We would like to 
have each member complete one of the blocks and add a message/signature with 
embroidery or permanent marker.  The blocks need to be completed and turned in at 
the September or October general meeting. 

https://weallsew.com/beginner-bread-basket/
mailto:quiltersbythesea@gmail.com


SCCQG 

 Incorporated as a non-profit in 1991

The Southern California Council of Quilt Guilds (a 501(c)(3) association) was organized for 
several purposes: 
 To foster and promote knowledge and participation in the craft/art form of quilting,

patchwork, appliqué, and all other aspects of quilt making.

 To act as an information network for quilt guilds with similar objectives in promoting
continued interest in quilt making.

 To provide a forum for cooperative endeavors among all quilt guilds in Southern

California and surrounding areas.

 To readily inform quilt guilds and individual quilters of resources available to them.

 To encourage development of friendships state, nation, and world-wide.

 To foster education through cooperative sharing of speakers, teachers, and programs for
member guilds.

 To act as a resource for those wishing to organize new guilds.

 To maintain a calendar for quilting events in the Southern California geographic area and

to make such information readily available.

MEETINGS 
General meetings and Board meetings quarterly via Zoom 
We also host a New Reps meeting that is held quarterly via Zoom on the Friday before the 
general meeting. 

PURPOSE OF A REPRESENTATIVE 
The SCCQG Reps are the conduit from Council to their home guilds 
Information is shared via a newsletter article or a report at the guild board meeting 

PTO→ 



RESOURCES 

PROGRAMS/MEETING TOPICS 
 SCCQG presents 3 meetings a year; the fourth meeting is MTT and covered separately

 Meeting notes are available on the home page

 We often revisit topics to provide current and updated information every few years

 Administrative topics include legal matters, incorporation, corporate compliance, tax

forms, fiscal documents, cyber security, board recruitment

 Popular topics include: social meeting, philanthropy, volunteer recruitment

 We welcome topic suggestions

MEET THE TEACHER 

 Flagship event.  This allows guilds to find teachers for their programs

 Old days – in person – Carson Civic Center – started w/ 20 teachers then 50

 Now via Zoom with breakout rooms for each of 30 teachers

INSURANCE 
 SCCQG offers a group policy for meetings and events (shows, teas, home tours,

luncheons, outdoor shows)

 Guilds must opt-in to participate in the policy

 Cost for guilds is currently $5.25 per member at the time of renewal
 Policy term is from September 29 through September 28 of the following year
 The policy is for liability coverage only.
 Guests covered; volunteers now covered; E&O for Board

MEMBERSHIP 

 Categories: Guild, Teacher, Individual
 Life Membership award after serving two 2-year terms on the SCCQG Board
 Use the officer update form (found on the Membership page) to provide name and

contact information for your newly elected board members
 We ask all guilds to update their officer information after having elections

NEWSLETTER 
 Always open to receiving articles about special projects in your guild
 Published March 1, June 1, September 1, December 1; Due date is usually the 1st of the

month prior

WEBSITE POSTINGS 
 Guilds are encouraged to review the SCCQG Calendar before scheduling an event.  You

do not want to have a quilt show with 2 other guilds having a show the same weekend

 To add items to the Calendar or post your opportunity quilt information, contact the

webmaster
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Events happening 
in the area. 
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Many of our guild members 
have allergies so please do 

not wear perfume/cologne to 
the meetings.  Your 

cooperation in making our 
gatherings a pleasure for all is 

much appreciated. 

Please support the advertisers 
in the QBS newsletter and when 
you visit them please mention 

where you saw their ad. 

The Ad Rates for 

2024 are $50 for 

one year - any 

size ad up to one 

page. 

New to quilting???  Check out these sites. 

Glossary of quilting terms - www.nationalquilterscircle.com/post/

glossary-of-quilting-terms/ 

or here - www.allpeoplequilt.com/how-to-quilt/quilting-basics/

complete-list-common-quilting-terms 

Here is a link to a Missouri Star YouTube video called Quilting 101: Parts of the Quilt 

https://www.nationalquilterscircle.com/post/glossary-of-quilting-terms/
https://www.allpeoplequilt.com/how-to-quilt/quilting-basics/complete-list-common-quilting-terms
http://www.nationalquilterscircle.com/post/glossary-of-quilting-terms/
http://www.nationalquilterscircle.com/post/glossary-of-quilting-terms/
http://www.allpeoplequilt.com/how-to-quilt/quilting-basics/complete-list-common-quilting-terms
http://www.allpeoplequilt.com/how-to-quilt/quilting-basics/complete-list-common-quilting-terms
https://www.missouriquiltco.com/blogs/missouri-star-quilting-tutorials/quilting-101-parts-of-the-quilt?tw_source=google&tw_adid=&tw_campaign=17890687090&gad_source=2&gclid=EAIaIQobChMI7bujt5jVhwMVkxqtBh3_pDo-EAAYASAAEgJIyPD_BwE


Business Name 

P.O. Box 92814 

Long Beach, CA 90809 

E-mail: QuiltersByTheSea@gmail.com

Website: quiltersbythesea.com

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

POSITIONS - ELECTED 
President Brandi Kelly-Contreras 
VP. Programs Alan Calgaro 
V.P. Workshops Kate Weber & Janet Dietzman 
Treasurer Lori Davies 
Secretary Teri Meggers 
Auditor Kim Snow 
Membership Charlotte Lee & Melody Doukenick 
Special Events OPEN 
Quilt Show (2024-2025) Lori Davies 

POSITIONS-APPOINTED 
Intraguild Chairperson Lori Davies 
Community Relations Carollynn Machado-Guarino 
Librarians Pam Plakos & Lyndell Darby 
Parliamentarian Marc Hyatt 
Newsletter Editor Patti Paschall 
SCCQG Representative Dr. Deb Belcher 

STANDING COMMITTEES 
Bee Keeper OPEN 
Block of the Month Alan Calgaro 
Crumb Box Kristy Chillington 
Equipment Linda Monsen 
Facility Location Liaison OPEN 
Greeters Randy Miller and guild members 
Guild Basket OPEN 
Historian OPEN 
Hospitality Joyce Allen 
Opportunity Quilt 2024 Susan Fisher and Lynn Adamson 
Opportunity Quilt 2025 OPEN 
Photographer Dorothy Foral 
President’s Gift Alan Calgaro 
Publicity Dawn Lindelin 
Raffle Kim Snow 
Red Hen Lori Davies 
Retreat Lori Davies 
Round Robin Row OPEN 
Secret Pal Carole Jurado 
Sew So Saturday Carollynn Machado-Guarino 
Social Media Dawn Lindelin 
Show & Tell Carole Jurado & Dorothy Foral 
Sunshine and Shadows Dr. Deb Belcher 
Webmaster Dawn Lindelin 

GENERAL MEETINGS are held the 2nd THURSDAY OF EVERY MONTH unless otherwise stated in the newsletter 
and/or posted on the Calendar page of our website. 

Doors open at 6:15 pm, Meeting starts at 7:00 pm. 
Arbor Road Church, Downstairs in the Fellowship Hall, 5336 E. Arbor Road, Long Beach, CA   90808 

BOARD MEETINGS are held 9 days before the General Meeting at 6:30 pm unless otherwise stated in the newsletter 
and/or posted on the Calendar page of our website.  The location rotates among board members. 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE is the Wednesday after the General Meeting.  Please email articles in MS Word format to: 
QuiltersByTheSea@gmail.com 

As a reminder, we like to keep your information correct and updated in the Membership Roster.  If you have any 
changes to your information as it appears or if you have updates, please email them to quiltersbythesea@gmail.com. 

This guild is organized for educational and charitable purposes.  Its objective is to further quilting excellence through 
education and travel, and to promote quilting in a philanthropic manner.  This corporation does not contemplate 
pecuniary gain or profit to members thereof and is organized for nonprofit purposes.  Annual dues are $40.00 and shall 
be payable at or before the January general meeting.  Membership shall be prorated if paid at or after the July general 
meeting and shall be half the full annual dues. 

Reminder: visitor/guest fees are $5.00 for in person meetings.  Fees may be waived by the President or the Vice 
President of Programs only.  Visitor Fees are generally waived when we do not have a paid speaker for that evening. 

“Quilting for your community 

inspires friendships” 
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